
 
 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

TOWN OF MEDLEY 

 LAKESIDE COMMUNITY CENTER IMPROVEMENTS PROJECT 

 

Following the Town’s primary mission to safeguard the public, promote the health, safety and 

welfare of residents and businesses, the Town of Medley is communicating that it is submitting an 

application for a CDBG-MIT grant to fund the improvements to the Lakeside Park, including the 

hardening of the Community Center new drainage system, shoreline repairs, roadway 

reoconstructution, and new culvert bridge connection to NW 116th Way for access during 

emergencies.    

 

This project is an effort led by the Capital Improvements Projects and Economic Development 

team to mitigate any damage and future loss of property from recurring flooding events and it is 

considered a strategic investment to address the deficiencies of the existing infrastructure. It will 

minimize risks and reduce losses on a service area with over 60% of low to mid income residents. 

As shown in previous storm events, this area has been severely disrupted with severe flooding, 

shoreline erosion and roadway failures.  In the past, the Town has completed about 600 linear feet 

of bank stabilization and is currently in the process of the design and permitting for an area to 

complete this project. 

Investing in mitigation projects of this nature will improve the Town’s resiliency by protecting our 

residents, and will enhance the CDBG-MIT community lifelines of safety and security, 

transportation and health and medicine. 

The public may provide public comments by submitting same, until August 27, 2021, to the Capital 

Improvements Projects and Economic Development Department via email at 

ABarcelo@townofmedley.com or via telephone communications at (305) 887-9541 ext. 167.  

 

This Notice is dated at Medley, Miami-Dade County, Florida this 12th day of August 2021. 

 

Victoria Martinez, FRP, CMC, Town Clerk  
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